MEADOW WOOD FARMS NEWSLETTER



A MONTHLY PUBLICATION OF M.W.F.P.O.A., P.O. BOX 77-1896—OCALA, FL 34477

It's That Time of Year

It's the middle of hurricane season. So far, it's been rather quiet, but as a survivor and/or having had to deal with 3 major floods, the '89 big earthquake in San Francisco, hurricanes Irene and Sandy, as well as the crippling blizzard in the Northeast last February, I cannot emphasize enough the value of being prepared for emergencies.

Our MWF neighbors, who have taken on the responsibility of keeping us aware and providing for care in the eventuality of a disaster are featured for the month of November. Let's all do what we can to help them help us. See Page 7 for more CERT info.



Upcoming Events

Next Board Meeting—

November 14, 2013 -Thursday—7:00 PM

Next Assoc. Meeting_ November 21, 2013 Thursday— 7:00 PM

Agenda: Brian Gibson- will talk about CERT's New Program & Disaster Issues

Nov.9th Pick Up Day

CERT Sponsored Community Pick Up Day

Saturday, Nov 9th, 8:30 AM- Meet at Friendship Park



Please help us and join your community volunteer CERT team on Nov 9th for a much needed litter pick up day in the neighborhood.



We will divide into groups and hand out maps of the neighborhood with designated pick-up areas marked. Remember to bring gloves.

We will supply trash bags as needed (or you can provide your own if you'd like).

If you have a golf cart or "gator" type vehicle please bring it, this will make it much easier.

The more people we have, the faster we can accomplish this. We hope to have litter pickup days on a more regular basis in the future. CERT Team members, don't forget your vests and 2 way radios.

The last litter pick up only took a few hours....the more people we get the faster we can get this done! All community residents invited.

See you then!

Your community CERT team

Inside this issue:

President's Message Officers & Commit- tees	2
Association News	3
Association Notes	4
Association Notes	5
Items of Interest	6
CERT Corner	7
Advertisements	8
Ad and Food Drive	9
Clubs	10
Form for Member- ship –Join Now	11

President's Message: It Takes A Neighborhood



Elizabeth Waller-President MWFPOA

It's never difficult to find an example of neighbors helping neighbors in Meadow Wood Farms. It seems to be a way of life here, which is one of the reasons that many of us think we have found our true home. There are cases of trees falling, cars breaking down, family members sick or passing, any number of situations where our MWF residents have stepped up and stepped forward to support each other. One resident recently said that he

thought that MWF should stand for "Meadow Wood Friends". I agree.

I recently experienced this same kindness and comfort as I navigated a very challenging four month period. I have written before of my adventures with Lucas the Wayward Hound—the senior Treeing Walker Coonhound who appeared in my yard (and at Death's door) back in early July. Sixteen weeks and twelve escapes later, I have learned a whole lot about hounds, and even more about the generosity of my community. During that time, I had so many offers of help, moral support, and sympathy that I was overwhelmed. From one neighbor I received a gift of a 10' x10' x6' roofed kennel enclosure to keep him safe when I was not at home; from another, a pallet to keep him high

and dry in the kennel; and from a third, a luxurious dog house to give him shelter. One neighbor helped me track him through the woods and shone her car lights on the undergrowth as I plowed my way through the brambles to retrieve him. Another drove 12.5 miles to retrieve ME when I had become hopelessly lost looking for him in the middle of the night (thank goodness for cell phones). Several of you called to alert me to "Lucas sightings" when he was abroad. Others offered me a stiff drink when they could tell I REALLY needed it.

I am delighted to report that by the time you read this, Lucas (fit and sleek and looking far younger than he did in July) will be in his new home, way up north in Rhode Island. His new adoptive family consists of two other rescued Coonhounds and a Newfoundland, all of whom live in harmony inside a SIX FOOT STOCKADE FENCE. Bill, his new owner, has pledged to make Lucas' remaining years happy ones. Please join me in raising my glass to Billmay he live long and pros-

The real point here is that I never could have survived this experience without you all. And that's what MWF seems to be about. We may argue over the small stuff, but when we need help finding our way through the ups and downs of life, we know we have each other. Thank you for being the wonderful community that I have been looking for all my life.

Take care.

Elizabeth Waller President, MWFPOA

861-9622

Officers of MWFPOA

Elizabeth Waller 304-8871 President

Elizabeth@SlowTurningFarm.com

Vice-President Dave Kane 352-509-7754

dck945@yahoo.com

Secretary Connie Story 369-0809

constancestory@msn.com

Treasurer Dick Woodrome 861-2364

rdw218w@aol.com

MINUTES ARE POSTED ON THE WEBSITE AFTER THE BOARD MEETINGS AND THE GENERAL MEM-BERSHIP MEETINGS

www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com

Standing Committees

Beautification Chair: Vacant Control Chair: Vacant

Sunshine

Glen Garnas 304-8417, Elizabeth Waller 304-8871

Directory Chair: Donna Levin 262-497-1618 Chair: Dick Woodrome Membership 861-2364 Newsletter Chair: Jodie Gebhard 390-3739

email: jgebhard@sbcglobal.net

Parties Chair: Connie Story & 369-0809 Sandy Mollberg 861-9622 Toni Kimball 861-4934 Recycling Chair: Emily Woolf 237-0994 Refreshments Chair: BK Sawyer 861-8883

Chair: Sandy Mollberg Chair: Della Brock 873-2726 Welcome

Directory Information

New 2013/14 Directories are printed.

They will be available at the meetings or please contact Dick Woodrome at rdw218w@aol.com or call him at 861-2364 to find out how to get yours.

New directories are free for members. Non members may purchase the directory for \$5.00. Members who would like to have an extra copy may purchase one for \$2.00.

Membership & Newsletter

The current **membership** year runs from June to the end of May the next year. Please renew your membership ASAP. Your membership supports the monthly Newsletter along with a multitude of events and improvements to our community. We need all of you to participate in keeping Meadow Wood Farms the wonderful place to live that we enjoy. Finally, don't forget that as a member you have a voice and a vote and are encouraged to participate in all aspects of the Association.

Need to check if you've paid? Contact Dick Woodrome at 861
-2364 or email him at rdw218w@aol.com. You can have the good feeling that comes from being an involved and contributing member of your community.

The NEWSLETTER will be delivered to everyone in MWF who requested it. Mailing tubes have been attached to your mailbox stand in order to make these deliveries legal in the eyes of the USPS. If you're not getting one and/or need a tube, contact Dick Woodrome at 861-2364 or email him at rdw218w@aol.com

Remember it is ALWAYS available (in vibrant color) online at www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com. Click Newsletter and the Month you're interested in. The photos look better there too. While you're there, be sure to wander around our new and improved website.

Sunshine Report

If you are aware of someone who could benefit from receiving a card, whether due to illness or other reason, please notify: Sandy Mollberg at: lenelew@aol.com phone at 861-9622.

Condolences to the family of Leonard Zemblowski on his passing.

NEED HELPWITH

PET Registry & Rescue

Sandy Mollberg has come to the rescue of many of our wandering pets for several years. She is asking that someone else take on the position or provide some more help at this point.

If anyone has an extra stall or an empty kennel or dog run that would be available to hold some of these critters until the owners can be found, that would be most useful. If anyone would be willing to field calls and maintain the pet registry -that too would be welcome. This is not a MWF service, but as most of us have pets, it is a valued service to the community.

Please consider participating for the benefit of all, so we can give Sandy a break.

If you have FOUND or LOST a pet, you can contact **Sandy Mollberg at 861-9622**.

This service is not part of the Association, but rather is a personal service provided free to the residents of Meadow Wood Farms.

Sandy does not take any pets in as a rescue, nor does she place pets in homes for people. If you wish, you can register your pet with photo with her so that she will have them on file if she gets a call for a lost pet.

If you can help Sandy, give her a call.

Recycle Your Aluminum Cans

To Benefit MWFPOA Treasury

MWFPOA is partnering with the Girl Scouts, who will get 25% of the profits for their efforts. Our local scout, Emily Woolf will be heading up the project.

The recycle point for your aluminum cans is at the front entrance to the Friendship Park on Lake View Drive East. Barrels are provided for that purpose.

Cans that are rinsed, tab tops removed and crushed are our favorites.

Tab tops may go to any charity you know or bring them to meetings to go to Shands Juvenile Kidney foundation.

ALUMINUM CANS ONLY PLEASE!

Party Committee Report Current Co-chairs Sandy Mollberg Connie Story

Meadow Wood Farms is a beautiful development with lush woods, acres of pasture for horses, and much more. MWFPOA was established as part of the By-Laws in keeping with the Articles of Incorporation "to promote and encourage social and cordial relations among the residents of said subdivision". Several standing committees were formed, one of which is the Party Committee. The by-laws also states that MWFPOA Executive Board has the authority to release an amount up to \$250 to each of the standing committees per fiscal year. The By-Laws provided four parties to be authorized by MWFPOA: Halloween Party, Holiday Party, Easter Party and Annual Picnic. Over the years the Halloween, Christmas and Easter parties failed to produce interest or attendance. Recent efforts to ignite new interest were unsuccessful and the events were consequently set aside.

To make up for the lack of children's parties and to stimulate family participation, MWFPOA Meet & Greet was formed. This is an all-inclusive, free family event held in the spring and designed to acquaint new neighbors with our established residents. MWFPOA provides the meat course & soft drinks as our generous neighbors bring several "Pot Luck" side items. This has become quite a popular event with new friendships springing up and old friends reconnecting after a long winter.

The annual picnic has become known as Dancing Under the Stars, an adult event, that has been in existence for eight years and like the Meet & Greet is open to every resident of MWF. It too has grown in popularity and attendance and this year was the best yet with 86 participating. DUTS is a fund raiser for MWFPOA that offers great food, live music, entertainment, and a fun and friendly atmosphere. The Party Committee is pleased to report that DUTS 2013 produced a profit of \$663.00 to the MWFPOA general fund and note that in the past 7 years has never used the allotted \$250.00! None of this would be possible if it weren't for hard working folks who set up, decorate, clean up and show up to help in a number of ways. (See Below.) A special "big thanks" goes out to the many great neighbors who participated in the party and also took time to prepare and bring wonderful side dishes and delicious desserts for everyone to enjoy. If you have never been to either event, don't miss the next one. There is something for everyone to enjoy. Watch for dates and information in the Newsletter, our web site, or the MWF AOL email site. Prep Crew Included: Dick Woodrome, Wayne Hebert, Dave Kane, Deb Kane, Sammie Candullo, Connie Story, Barbara Keeler, Dennis Keeler, Lene Mollberg, Sandy Mollberg, Jim Cantebury, Donna Levin, Jodie Gebhard, Art Eide.













MWFPOA Meetings Are Getting Better And Better



Thank you to our generous members who contribute delicious goodies to our meetings, making them more festive and enjoyable. For those of you who haven't been for a while, the meetings are informative, but also very social.

Agenda to be Posted & Agreement Addressed

At the October Board Meeting, an attending Association member suggested that it might be helpful to have advance notice of the agenda prior to the meetings. This Executive Board, always mindful of finding ways to entice members to attend meetings, agreed to post the agenda on the website two days before each meeting. Notice of the posting will be sent to the online site, as well.

Also discussed at the meeting was the apparent misunderstanding of and lingering questions regarding the Facilities Rental Agreement. Even though it had been brought up at the September General Meeting, the Association Executive Board unanimously agreed to suspend the existing agreement. They felt it was important to clarify the purpose for the document, welcome input from the members at the November Association Meeting, and proceed accordingly.

You will note that it is called the Facility Rental Agreement in order to accurately reflect the intent of the proposal, which only concerns the Pavilion itself and the tables and chairs, not the Park in general, which is always open to all residents.

For your reference, the deed restrictions and by-laws are available on the website www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com. Highlights of the previous proposal were published in the October Newsletter and details will also be made available at the meeting. In addition to these resources, feel free to call or email any Board member if you have questions about their original deliberations or need further clarification.

Please take a few minutes to utilize these options for available factual information regarding this issue, prior to the November meeting in order to facilitate an efficient and productive discussion.

Roads Status Report 10/21/13

Jim Bain- MWFPOA Liaison with the County

If you are really observant, you will have noticed a lot of strange orange markings on our roads. These are from the engineering/surveying crews that are developing the specifications for reclaiming our roads. While the project is not formally a "go" until Marion County Board of Commissioners conducts a public hearing and rules on going forward, work continues to make certain that progress continues. While we expect the specifications and request for proposals to be completed in early December, we will not know final numbers for several months. In the meantime, the county and the selected engineering firm continue to work toward making the roads in MWF like new. I'll be sure to keep you posted. If you have questions, please submit them to mwfroads@gmail.com. I'll be happy to do my best to find the answers.

Respectfully submitted: Jim Bain

Jbain2@cfl.rr.com

352-237-9672



Come to the Meeting and Win \$100.00

A drawing will be held at the next MWFPOA General Meeting for \$100. If the winning

resident is not present, his/ her winnings will be added to the pot along with another \$25 at the next meeting.

It REALLY pays to come to the meetings.

A New Look for the Entrances to MWF

The first phase of refurbishing the front entrances is complete. Several volunteers came by at 9:00 am Friday, October 25th to dig, pull, hack, rake and haul out the existing bushes that were all but obscuring the handsome brick entrance walls. Jim Bain and Dave Kane crawled up to the front on their tractors from the back regions to make the work much faster and easier. We were able to finish both entrances in one day instead of the anticipated two days. Bravo workers: Dick Woodrome, Arthur Eide, Dennis Keeler, Grace Jancewicz, Donna Shaver, Elizabeth Waller, David Delisle, Jodie Gebhard.

Since no one has stepped up to chair the beautification committee, the maintenance of the entrances has become an issue. This is especially problematic without water anywhere near them. The prudent option will be to create a low maintenance landscape design that will be attractive as well as practical. Your ideas are welcome. Contact a board member with your suggestions.



Share The Road Safely!

Dave Kane, —Liaison with Local Law Enforcement

Our new signs have been up for a while and we hope everyone has had an opportunity to notice them at the entrances. I'm sorry to report the sign at the second entrance was vandalized already. Someone bent it in half. We were able to bend it back reasonably straight. The next time it happens we'll file a vandalism report with the Sheriff's Department. Hopefully it was just a one time thing. If necessary we'll build a steel frame around it to prevent it from happening again.

I'm sure you have heard the new texting while driving law is now in effect. While driving around I haven't noticed much change in behavior. I read a study the other day that says young males, up to I think age 24, believed their driving skills were so good they could text and drive without any problems. Remember when you were that age and also invincible? I certainly do. Some of the things I did when I was that age make me wonder how I survived. We didn't have cell phones back then, but remember the good ole 8 track player? Oh yeah! It seemed to always be mounted just outside of arms reach while you were driving and the tapes were usually in the back seat on the passenger side floor. That made for some interesting moments cruising along at the speed limit plus and trying to change tracks or tapes.

Ah, so much for memory lane. Please put the cell phone down and pay attention to the road. You have probably heard this, but at 55 mph, a car can travel the length of a football field (100 yards/300 feet) in about 5 seconds, the average time it takes to fiddle with your phone. Please don't be one of those who steers the car with their knees, nibbles on a snack and texts all at the same time. All of us would appreciate your attention on the road.

CERT CORNER



Page 7

CERT CORNER

The Marion County Sheriff's office has stepped up their Emergency Operations and created a full time position for a certified Incident Command Instructor and Emergency Management General Instructor. His name is Brian Gibson. He was born and raised in Wildwood, FL. Brian holds numerous titles and has many years of experience. He has 7 years of service as a Firefighter and Safety/Training officer. He was deployed for 2 weeks as part of a Task Force to the Bradford County

wildfires in 2007, 3 weeks straight during 2004/2005 hurricane season, the Groundhog Day Tornadoes in the Villages in 2007, and Tropical Storms Debby and Beryl both in 2012. He brings a lot of new ideas and energy to the training program.

We are delighted to have him attend our November 21st association meeting to talk about the new program and how the changes will affect us. I encourage you to meet Brian and let him answer any questions or concerns you may have. He will be a great asset to our local MWF CERT.

Deni Buetow

To sign up now or to get more information call the CERT Team Leader Deni Buetow at 622-6554 or email her at: denisepurple1@yahoo.com.

Four More Residents Added to CERT Team

By the time you read this there are four of your neighborhood CERT Team members, Dave Kane, Lynn Zachary, Patricia Wagner and Charles Cunningham who will have graduated from the CERT training put on by Marion County. It's been once a week for about 2.5 hours and ran for 8 weeks until October 24th. They are now fully trained and ready to become active members of the Meadow Wood Farms CERT Team. The coordinator of the Marion County training will give a presentation at our November Property Owners Association on Thursday the 21st at 7:00pm.

At the November 21st MWFPOA meeting, CERT will have a form available for those who might be interested in helping out during an emergency by providing some extra resources. This might involve items like you using your golf cart to

transport injured folks to the first aid station, bringing your chainsaw to cut branches and limbs that might be blocking the roads, using your tractor to help move those branches and limbs, or any other thing that might come in handy. Are you a nurse, can you help fill out forms and documents, know a second language, do you have some other skill that might come in handy? This doesn't mean you have to take the CERT training or are a member of CERT, just a neighbor helping other neighbors in a time of need.

Please join your community volunteer CERT team on Saturday Nov 9th for a much needed litter pick up day in the neighborhood. We'll meet at the park at 8:30am. We will then divide into groups and hand out maps of the neighborhood with your designated

pick-up areas marked. We will supply trash bags as needed (or you can provide your own if you'd like). If you have a golf cart or "gator" type vehicle please bring it, this will make it much easier. The more people we have, the faster we can accomplish this. We hope to have litter pickup days on a more regular basis.

CERT Team members don't forget your vests and 2 way radios. The last litter pick up only took a few hours....the more people we get the faster we can get this done! This will be a great way to meet your neighborhood CERT Team members. See you then!



Current CERT members are: Dick Woodrome, Wayne Hebert, Dave Kane, Hoppy Harper, Sal Cabrera, Deni Buetow, Lynn Zachery, Pam Hebert, Patricia Wagner, Nancy Kostoff, Toni Kimbal, Carolyn Harper, Stan Kostoff, "Tiffany"

Missing from photo: Donna Levin, Maurice Perine, Richard Mahar and Chuck Cunningham.

Support Your Local Merchants. They're Supporting Us.

Promote your business with an ad in the Meadow Wood Farms Newsletter. For more information or to place an ad, please contact Jodie Gebhard 352 390-3739. Although the Association cannot warrant its advertisers, many are your neighbors and all will appreciate your patronage.

TOTAL FARM MAINTENANCE, LLC

ONE CALL DOES IT ALL

EARNING YOUR BUSINESS THE OLD FASHION WAY AFTER HOUR CALLS AND EMERGENCY CALLS ARE FINE

> TREE TRIMMING & REMOVAL FARM CLEANUP OF ANY KIND FENCING NEW & REPAIRS **BUSH HOGGING & SEEDING** HOME REPAIRS OF ANY KIND **CONCRETE WORK & GRADING**

WATER LINES & DRAINAGE PROBLEMS BARN BUILDING AND REPAIRS FARM MANAGEMENT & CARETAKING ARENAS AND CUSTOM JUMPS

JOHN AND DENISE THOMPSON

CALL FOR FREE ESTIMATE AND LIST OF REFERENCES

352 425-3578







I come to your house. Less stress for your pets!

pam@ezsignsonline.com OCALA, FL Years of horse & vet tech experience. M.W.Farms Resident



MWF Resident 6 years., 3rd Generation Realtor,

ANNUAL FOOD DRIVE

ROMEO ELEMENTARY 2013 ANNUAL HOLIDAY FOOD (& GIFT) DRIVE

SATURDAY, NOV. 23rd FOOD ONLY

SATURDAY, DEC 14TH FOOD & GIFTS/GIFT CERTIFICATES, ETC.

TIME: 8:00 AM - 11:00 AM

Dear Neighbors,

It's that time of year once again folks. This year we are sponsoring six families in need from Romeo Elementary School for both Thanksgiving & Christmas, the same as the 2012 drive.

(more details will be provided for the Christmas items needed in the December newsletter & the MWF email & website)

The November drive is food only – non perishable & please NO GLASS containers.

We have 4 turkeys taken care of by the same family every year, however, we need someone to stand up & purchase the other 2. Same w/the Christmas hams. So whoever can pledge to take care of one or both of these this year, it would be greatly appreciated. Please let me know as soon as possible.

These families not only require food for the holiday but also the days when the children are home & are not fed breakfast or lunch at school during the breaks.

Items like tuna, macaroni & cheese, snacks etc. are also a great help.

Please leave your donated items out by your mailbox on Saturday morning Nov. 23rd for pick up between 8am – 11am OR you can drop to 15 Lake View Drive West anytime before Nov. 26th in the morning.

Items needed:

Large strong boxes - wide not tall

Several volunteers to assist in the actual pick-up – each person(s) will be assigned a specific area of MWF to pick up the items

All donations & volunteers are greatly appreciated!

If you have any questions or are able to assist please contact

Maggie Berardi (352-)208-5114



MWF Classified:

Trying to sell something? Looking to acquire something? This space is dedicated to MWFPOA members. Send me your information for next month.

jgebhard@sbcglobal.net

Meadow Wood Equine Club

(not affiliated with MWFPOA)



MWEC - Meadow Wood Equine Club Inc. is a social group of horse oriented people. Join us for discussions, find someone to ride with, camaraderie, food, etc.. Guests / Visitors are welcome. Membership is open to anyone – you do not have to own a horse or live in Meadow Wood Farms to join. Membership is \$5.00 a year. Members receive a 10% discount off "most in store items" at Seminole, Tack Shack and J & J Tack. - some restrictions apply – some items are not discounted, such as feed, hay, shavings, and warehouse items. Ask store for their details. You must show your membership card to receive the discount..

The next meeting will be the Annual Christmas Party on Tuesday Dec 10th.

For more information, please call: Secretary-Treasurer Kathy Rohlwing at 861-7405, or Vice-President Carol Shockey at 873-4719, or President Leroy Conro at 873-2153.

UPCOMING HORSEY AND OTHER EVENTS

November 14th - 17th, 2013 - Greater Ocala Dog Club Horse Country Cluster - Four days, All Breed, Obedience and Rally Greater Ocala Dog Club and Seminole Dog Fanciers Association, 10205 NW Gainesville Road http://www.ocaladogclub.com/upcoming_events/index.htm

November 15th - 17th, 2013 - Southern Regional Paso Fino Horse Show - at the Southeastern Livestock Pavilion, 2232 NE Jacksonville Road.

November 16th, 2013 - November 17, 2013 - Florida Sunshine Festival - Sat 9-6, Sun 12-6. at The Florida Horse Park, 11008 S Hwy 475. (352) 307-6699. Florida's Largest Agriculture Festival - An opportunity to experience the beauty and wealth of Florida's Culture - Agriculture - Education - Artisans - Tourism - History - Entertainment - Beer Garden - Food Trucks - Kids Area. Free. http://www.floridasunshinefestival.com/

November 23rd, 2013 - Dressage, Show Jumping and 3 Phase Schooling Show - at The Florida Horse Park, 11008 S Hwy 475. (352) 307-6699. http://flhorsepark.com/calendar.aspx

November 24th, 2013 - Cross Country Schooling Day and Jumper Ring Rental - 9:00 AM - 3:00 PM - at The Florida Horse Park, 11008 S Hwy 475. (352) 307-6699. http://flhorsepark.com/calendar.aspx

November 30th - December 1st, 2013 - Wizzer Baker Color Breed Show - at The Ocala Equestrian Complex, 1601 S.W. 60th Av. Ocala, FL 34474 Office 352-237-4411

December 6th, 2013 - 8th 2013 - Florida's Cowboy Christmas & Festival - Friday 6 10:00a - at the Southeastern Livestock Pavilion, 2232 NE Jacksonville Road. Family fun with non-stop rodeo, equine & western entertainment, live music, festival activities, and a western themed gift show. Florida's Cowboy Christmas & Festival will be sharing fundraising opportunities with community organizations like FFA, 4-H, Jr. Rodeo, Church Groups and others and will be contributing a portion of event proceeds to local charities. *Bulls & Broncs *WRCA Ranch Rodeo *Ranch Horse Competition *USTRC Team Roping *Children's Rodeo

*Barrel Racing *Open Show *Live Concerts *WNFR Coverage *Cowboy Poetry *Kid's Dummy Roping *Children's Activities

*Buckaroo Santa *Fun Photo Booths *Cook Offs *Ponies *Agriculture Education *Florida Heritage *Cowboy Christmas Tree *Cowboy Church *Shopping http://www.myfairsandfestivals.com/404716-floridas-cowboy-christmas-festival-ocala-florida-december-2013.html

December 7th & 8th Tack Shack Horsey Yard Sale 10.00 - 4:00 An arts & crafts fair for local artists and artisans held in conjunction with Tack Shack of Ocala's Thanksgiving Weekend Store Wide Sale. 481 SW 60th Ave http://www.tackshackocala.com/info.html

December 10th, 2013 - Meadow Wood Equine Club Annual Christmas Party

A volunteer group of your neighbors delivers your MWFPOA newsletter every month. This saves the association considerable mailing expense and ensures that you get your newsletter in a timely manner.

THANK YOU NEWSLETTER DELIVERY PEOPLE!

The newsletter is ALSO always available in living color on the website.

JOIN MEADOW WOOD FARMS ASSOCIATION

Page 11



Membership Form & Information to Access Our Website, etc.

Please send or email items to be published to: Jodie Gebhard 14 Carry Back Road Ocala, FL 34482 Ph: 352 390-3739 email: jgebhard@sbcglobal.net

Send payment for ads to
Dick Woodrome
MWFPOA, P.O. Box 771896, Ocala, FL 34477

Annual membership dues for the MWFPOA are June through May. If you aren't a member, we would love for you to join us. The MWFPOA provides all kinds of services for your neighborhood (including this newsletter). Please use the form below to accompany your check. Need to check if you've paid? Contact Dick Woodrome at 861-2364 or email him at rdw218w@aol.com.

To Join The Meadow Wood Farms Email Blasts and Conversation, go to Meadowwoodfarms l@aol.com and ask the site master to add your email address. Please respect the rules...no politics, or religion or any attachments or offensive material. This site is offered by a private member of the association. It is an extremely useful tool and we are grateful to that person.

MEADOW WOOD FARMS WEBSITES:

www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com

From main page, click on Neighbor to Neighbor-Neighbor to Neighbor Directory

From main page, click on Newsletter - and then the month.—Newsletters

Please Join

MEADOW WOOD FARMS PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

Please send your check for \$55.00 (Annual Dues Effective June 01, 2013) with this form to:

Meadow Wood Farms Property Assoc., Inc., P.O. Box 771896, Ocala FL 34477

A directory is distributed to MWFPOA member at no charge. It may be purchased by non-members for \$5.00. Additional copies for members = \$2.00.

www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com

Photos always Looks.

DEADOW WOOD FARMS

P.O. BOX 77-1896

P.O. BOX 77-1896

